Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, August 24, 1981

Present K. Ring, Leslie MacNeil, and Paul Mercier Chairman, Betty Shaw Secretary.

7:30, checks, building permits and intent to cut were signed. Two permits were returned for more information.

Selectmen approved the interest payment to Pandelena.

Mr. Pleasant of the Conservation Comm. spoke to the selectmen about the about the recycling. It is hopped that by December a presentation to organizations in town will take place. Cost and funding for project to be discussed at a later date.

It has been decided that the oil tanks should be topped this week while costs are down and money can be held from the next CD. to pay for the fill ups.

One months rent and a hook up fee was voted for one of the needy in town. To be checked on in the morning.

Jamison Park is waiting for sewer mess to be filled in.

Town aid is with=held until Peterborough will give intention to' pay back town. Forwared to County for aid.

Ed Lemere in about mobile home. Town is still looking into just how, if at all, the new law effects the town.

Dorothy Burian has a right of way through neighbor (Donavan) property. A barrier has been errected to prevent use of this right-of-way. Recommend she speak to lawyer.

Property on Pierce Lake Road can no longer be used. George Cole was told to check out condition and do what is necessary to make the road useable at least for the summer months.

Mr. Humphrey will have to let the selectmen know what is involved in the work he would like the town crew to do at the cemetary.

Letters are to go out to all not connected to the sewer. Lloyd will mail letters this week.

It was decided to speak to Lloyd about legal responsibility of the town in regards to men who answer fire calls when they are not in proper health. Brian Brown, Police chief will speak to the firemen and caution not to report to fires or emergencies within four hours of having taken medication or liquor.